
TO: Collin County Health Care Board of Trustees

FROM: Candy Blair, Administrator, Health Care Services

DATE: April 10, 2023

RE: Acceptance of the No-Cost Extension for the CPS/PH Workforce Grant 
Award (Contract No. HHS00107400001) through the Texas Department 
of State Health Services (DSHS)

Attached is the approved one-year no cost extension to the CPS/PH Workforce Grant. 
The current contract term is from September 2, 2021 through June 30, 2023 and this will 
extend the term to end on June 30, 2024. This approved extension will allow Collin 
County Health Care Services to continue to establish, expand, train, and sustain the 
public health workforce through recruiting, hiring, and training existing/prospective 
personnel. This will ensure the continuation of vital initiatives such as COVID-19 
prevention, preparedness, response, and recovery initiatives such as school-based health 
programs.

Local Health Department awards are “one-time” only and activities should not incur 
future reoccurring costs beyond June 30, 2024. 

I respectfully request approval for this contract extension. 
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